Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Sent: Tuesday, June 28, 2016 11:31 AM

To: 'Gary Mulkey'

Cc: roger.batra@quikstop.com; Lynn Worthington (CafeRealty@aol.com); Jered Chaney
(jered@weber-hayes.com); Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Subject: RO3209 and GeoTracker Global ID T10000008568, Quik Stop #51, 3130 35th Ave,,
Oakland

Gary,

Thank you for the update. An adjacent off-site soil bore, DP-3 advanced on May 9, 2012, encountered first water at a
depth of 29 feet, stabilizing at about 12.5 feet. Unfortunately, the case file for Alameda County Environmental Health
(ACEH) case file number RO0000271 has yet to upload their soil bores (GEO_BORES) to GeoTracker for additional depth
to water data while drilling.

Please include the ACEH case file number in future correspondences.

Regards,
Keith Nowell

From: Gary Mulkey [mailto:gary@cci-envr.com]

Sent: Tuesday, June 28, 2016 10:53 AM

To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health <Keith.Nowell@acgov.org>
Cc: roger.batra@quikstop.com

Subject: Quik Stop #51

Hello Keith:

| want to give you an update on the drilling project at Quik Stop # 51, located at 3130 35™ Street in Oakland. Yesterday,
we encountered very hard drilling conditions at the site. We did two borings on the west side of the site to 20-22 feet
and encountered some dense clayey sand with rocky material that Geoprobe had a hard time getting through. No
groundwater was encountered at these depths. There was some petroleum odor in the soil samples collected at 15 feet
in each hole. | collected a total of 6 soil samples and will submit those to the laboratory. The driller did a job up the
street at the gas mart and had to go to 40 feet for water. | need to upgrade to an auger rig to get to

groundwater. Cascade has a rig available on July 5" and 6. | have rescheduled for those dates. Let me know if you
have any questions.

Thanks,
Gary Mulkey

Compliance & Closure, Inc.
4115 Blackhawk Plaza Circle
Suite 100

Danville, CA 94506

(925) 580-2258
gary@cci-envr.com




